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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 2 July 2018 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA
1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 4 June 2018 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. GRANTS

(a) Wellington Squash and Racketball Club
At the last meeting consideration was given to an application from the Club for a grant of £2,000 as a contribution towards the total cost of £2,700 for repairs to the Club roof. There was a concern that it appeared that the Club had only obtained one quotation for the work required. A grant of £1,500 was agreed subject to confirmation that more than one quote was obtained and the most suitable one accepted.

The Club have responded to say that the roof has been an on-going issue for a number of years. It contains elements of asbestos which make it difficult to find contractors willing to look at, let alone undertake remedial work. In the longer term a full reroofing [or over-cladding] will be required. The Club do not currently have funds to undertake this hence opting for less expensive remedial work which is expected to extend the life of the present roof by 5-7 years. The Squash Club committee are looking to compile an application to Sport England’s Community Asset Fund within the next 12 months.

They do not have alternative quotes for the scaffolding and roof repairs but the club committee are confident that both are competitive and good value to the extent that they have approved the full cost of the work if financial assistance is not available. If the Council would like to see further quotations to confirm the quotes presented represent good value then they will attempt to obtain them.

(b) Wellington and District Churches Together – The Big Tent

An application for a grant of £500 has been received from Wellington and District Churches Together to go towards the overall cost of £4,835 for the 2018 Big Tent event (this is the same amount requested as last year). This is a children’s and youth holiday bible club that involves all the churches of Wellington and aims to present Christianity and the stories of the bible to young people in a fun, action packed way. This event has been supported by the Town Council in the past.
Full details of the application have previously been circulated.

8. THE BASINS
The saga continues !
As Members will know, the land at the Basins is now under the control of the Crown Estate. Discussions have been taking place with Burges Salmon, solicitors acting for the Crown Estate, regarding the possibility of taking some of the land into public ownership. The plans of the Tonedale Estate sent to us indicated a much larger area of land of which the Basins forms just a small part.
I have now been told by Burges Salmon that:

“Unfortunately we are not able to sell only part of the property as this could be construed as an act of management in relation to the remainder. As such, we would expect all land that has been disclaimed to be purchased in one transaction. This would include all of the land remaining within former title number ST1516 and so a disposal of the area of land edged blue on your plan would not be possible in isolation. Further, the land edged blue includes property which is not included within former title number ST1516 and accordingly we are unable to deal with these parcels of land.

The consideration for any disposal will be always subject to a minimum of £5,000 plus fees.”

Together with Dr Joanne O’Hara we have identified the owners of the Basins ponds (it’s not the Crown Estate) and the triangle of land at the entrance. We will therefore approach those owners to see if there is any possibility of taking the land into Town Council ownership.
In the meantime I have asked for an alternative quote for the fencing repairs. I hope to be in a position to report further at the meeting.
9. SOMERSET PASSENGER TRANSPORT STRATEGY

The County Council’s Scrutiny for Policies and Place Committee has recently given consideration to a new draft Passenger Transport Strategy 2018 to 2026 before it is taken to public consultation.

The full document can be found on the County’s web site but of particular interest is the summary of key elements of its Rail Strategy where it states:-

“Working with other local authorities to ensure the rail industry delivers the Peninsula Rail Task Force 20 year strategy and other important investments outside the direct scope of the PRTF strategy
“New Stations and lines: Our approach to providing advice to communities seeking to open new rail stations and lines; including new stations at Wellington…..”
Within the draft Strategy is a paragraph stating:
“Wellington Station: The Council supports the proposal to reopen a rail station at

Wellington (in conjunction with a station at Cullompton). Early stage feasibility work

including a demand and timetable study have been progressed largely funded by the

District Councils. The next step is for the funding partners to commission the

production of a Strategic Outline Business case for each station, including desk top

initial feasibility studies to meet the requirements of the new DFT Rail Enhancements

process. The Council will continue to dedicate officer time to working with the rail

industry, local authority colleagues and communities to help them move proposals

forward.

The Council’s recent response to the Great Western Franchise consultation

(February 2018) requested that the new franchise further develop the business case

for reopening a station at Wellington. Our response urged DfT to make available

development funding for the required early stage feasibility studies to enable bids

into capital funds such as new stations fund.”

No doubt the Council will want to comment when the Strategy is released for consultation.

10. PROMOTIONAL SPACE, TOWN CENTRE

As members know, the Town Council have control of the space in front of the Old Post Office.
When we took it on we anticipated it being used free of charge by local clubs, societies and groups and charging a substantial fee for commercial use.

I have now had an application from a mobile fishmonger to bring his van to the site on Wednesday mornings. I can see no problem with this as it will add to the range of services available in the town centre. However, I feel nominal charge should be made. Members are therefore asked to agree to this use taking place on a regular basis and to set an appropriate level of charge.

11. STABLE ARTS PROJECT

Mary Kembery, the Arts Coordinator for Stable Arts is interested in creating a project working with service users from Meadowbank Day Service, Nynehead , Wellington. She is hoping to create a mosaic piece of work for public display. The project will be under the tuition of an artist who has experience with working with people with learning differences. She is looking for a permanent public site in or around Wellington to display this art work. She has asked if councillors would not only support the idea but also come up with any possible suggestions for a suitable location. Mary intends seeking sponsorship from local businesses to cover the expenses, materials and tutor fees.

.
12. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) Town Centre Working Group

A meeting of the Town Centre Working Group took place on 6 June 2018. Attached to the agenda are the notes of that meeting.

(Attention is drawn to the recommendations contained in Item 6 Christmas Lights and 7 Wellington Street Map).
13.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
14. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £nil  – June 2018 deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £209.02 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £91.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £97.30 – Telephone and broadband
(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £115.20 – Office and Chamber cleaning
(g) Konica Minolta - £132.73 – Photocopier rent
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor James Hunt
Councillor John Thorne
Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
26 June 2018
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